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Frequently Asked Questions 
 

 

How does drop off and dismissal work? 

Children are encouraged to be dropped off in the car line or ride the bus from your neighborhood.  There will be 

teachers around the building to help them find their classrooms.  If you prefer to, you are welcome to walk your 

child to the front doors of the school on the first day.  The doors open at 7:15 and the tardy bell rings at 

7:45. School ends at 2:35.  If your child is a car rider, they will be given a car tag which you will need to pick 

them up in car line.  Your tag will be scanned by a RES faculty member and your child will be waiting for you 

at the appropriate cone.  Bus and Daycare riders will be dismissed from the back bus loop.  Walkers will be 

dismissed from the end of B-Wing.  

Click this link for more detailed instructions. 

 

How can I pay for breakfast and lunch?   

Breakfast and lunch can be paid for on the MySchoolBucks website. There is a link under the Parents tab of our 

webpage labeled – School Fee Payments  

 

 

What school supplies does my child need?   

There is a list of school supplies for each grade level under our webpage –School Supply Kits. You do not have 

to order online, but you can follow the link to view the supplies needed. If you choose to order your school 

supplies online, they will arrive at school and will be in your student’s homeroom on the first day.  

 

How will I know who my child’s teacher is?   

You will receive a phone call from your child’s teacher introducing themselves and giving you information 

about the Meet the Teacher event.  

 

What does my child need to bring? 

Your child will need a backpack, a change of clothes, a healthy snack, and a water bottle with their name 

labeled on everything!  

 

What is Class DOJO?   

DOJO is a platform for teachers and administrators to communicate with parents about school announcements, 

individual classroom announcements and the student's daily behavior. More information will be sent from 

teachers.  

 

What are Behavior Celebrations?   

Behavior Celebrations are quarterly events during school hours for the students who exemplify Champion 

Behavior for the nine weeks.  

https://www.auburnschools.org/cms/lib/AL01901372/Centricity/Domain/13/RES%20Car%20Line%20Procedures.mp4
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How can I be involved? 

Please join the RES PTO to help around the school!  We love having involved parents.  Email 

richlandchampions.pto@gmail.com 

 

What are Spirit Nights?  

Spirit Nights are monthly fundraisers at local restaurants for RES families to get together outside of school and 

socialize.  A percentage of the sales will go to RES. 

 

What is the Fun(d) Run?   

This is our annual fundraiser to support RES with a celebratory "Run" for the students at the end of fundraising 

week. 
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